## THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

CHAIRMAN Thomas B. Getz

COMMISSIONERS Clifton C. Below Amy L. Ignatius

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR AND SECRETARY Debra A. Howland



PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

March 18, 2010

Tel. (603) 271-2431

FAX (603) 271-3878

TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964

Website: www.puc.nh.gov

Judith Messenger Senior Manager – Public Policy & Regulatory Technology Resource Solutions, Inc. 100 College Parkway, Suite 280 Williamsville, NY 14221

Re: DM 10-003, Notification of Technology Resource Solutions, Inc.'s Intent to Provide

Electric Aggregation Service

Dear Ms. Messenger:

This is to confirm that the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (Commission) has received Technology Resource Solutions, Inc.'s notice of intent to provide electric aggregation service in the State of New Hampshire, pursuant to New Hampshire Administrative Rules Puc 2003.02. Staff has reviewed the application provided and, with additional information provided on February 19, 2010, believes that it meets the requirements of Puc 2003.02. Based on Staff's recommendation and the Commission's review, the Commission approves the application to provide electric aggregation service in New Hampshire.

Please note the following provision of Puc 2003.02 (f): "[E]ach aggregator shall re-file with the commission an up-to-date written notice of intent to provide service as an aggregator every 2 years on or before its original notice anniversary date. Technology Resource Solutions, Inc.'s original notice anniversary date is February 19, 2010 and therefore it is required to refile an up-to-date written notice on or before **February 19, 2012** if it continues to offer and provide electric aggregation service. In addition, Technology Resource Solutions, Inc. is subject to the provisions of Puc 2004.03, telephone solicitation of customers, and Puc 2004.07, customer protections provided by aggregators.

If you have any questions regarding these provisions, please contact the Commission. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely,

Debra A. Howland Executive Director